
2005 JUNE 13 

An 'Open' meeting of the City Council was held in the Council Committee Room, City 
Hall, 4949 Canada Way, Burnaby, B.C. on Monday, 2005 June 13 at 6:30 p.m. 
followed immediately by a 'Closed' meeting from which the public was excluded. At 
the conclusion of the 'Closed' meeting, the 'Open' meeting was reconvened at 7:00 
p.m. in the Council Chamber. 

PRESENT: His Worship, Mayor D.R Corrigan In the Chair 
Councillor P. Calendine (arrived at 8: 15 p.m.) 

Councillor S. Dhaliwal 

STAFF: 

Councillor D.G. Evans 
Councillor D. Johnston 
Councillor C. Jordan 
Councillor L.A. Rankin 
Councillor C.M.H. Redman 
Councillor N.M. Volkow 

Mr. R.H. Moncur, City Manager 
Mr. C.A. Turpin, Deputy City Manager 
Mr. L Chu, Deputy Director Engineering 
Mr. R. Earle, Director Finance 
Ms. K. Friars, Director Parks, Recreation & Cultural Services 
Mr. B. LukSun, Deputy Director Planning & Building 
Mr. B. Rose, City Solicitor 
Mrs. D.R. Comis, City Clerk 
Ms. S. Karakochuk, A/ Administrative Officer I 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JORDAN: 

"THAT the 'Open' Council meeting do now reconvene." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The 'Open' Council meeting reconvened in the Council Chamber at 7:00 p.m. 

1. MINUTES 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the minutes of the 'Open' Council meeting held on 2005 May 30 be now 
adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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2005 June 13 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JORDAN: 

"THAT the minutes of the Public Hearing held on 2005 May 30 be now adopted." 

2. 

A) 

B) 

DELEGATIONS 

Chair, Burnaby Public Library 
Board, 2005 May 03 
Re: 2004 Annual Report 
Speaker: Katy Alkins-Jang, Chair 

Anthony Lecce, Holiday Inn 
Metrotown, 2005 May 16 
Re: Rezoning 05-12 -

7000 Lougheed Highway 
Speaker: Anthony Lecce 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JORDAN: 

"THAT the delegations be heard." 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

A) Ms. Katy Alkins-Jang, Chair Burnaby Public Library and Ms. Edel Toner-Rogala, 
Chief Librarian, Burnaby Public Library appeared before Council to present the 
Library's 2004 Annual Report. 

Ms. Alkins-Jang introduced members of the Library Board in attendance at the 
Council meeting. 

The speaker outlined the results of a strategic planning process undertaken by the 
Library Board noting that a primary focus for the library is to become more 
involved in the Community-at-large through partnerships with other community 
organizations. 

Ms. Alkins-Jang referred to highlights 2004 including more than 5,000 
visitors per day over the four libraries, borrowing 4 million items over the course 
of the year. 
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The 2004 summer reading club was extremely successful with 700 children 
receiving medals, donated by the Royal Bank, for their participation. The medals 
were presented at a pancake breakfast provided by Connections at the Holiday 
Inn. 

In 2005 the speaker was pleased to announce summer reading club participants 
will receive a ticket to a Vancouver Canadians Baseball game made possible by a 
contribution from the Vancouver Canadians team. 

Ms. Alkins-Jang advised the Library Board is looking forward to involvement in 
the design and construction of the proposed new Kingsway Library. 

In conclusion, Ms. Alkins-Jang expressed appreciation to Council for their 
continued support of the Burnaby Public Library and its programs. 

B) The delegation withdrew from the agenda prior to the Council meeting. 

3. CORRESPONDENCE AND PETITIONS 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT all of the following listed items of correspondence be received and those items 
of the City Manager's Report dated 2005 June 13 which pertain thereto be brought 
forward for consideration at this time." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

His Worship, Mayor Derek R. Corrigan read the following items of correspondence: 

A) Chris Lepage and Dawn Howey 
Artistic Directors, Dance Imagination 
2005 May 18 
Re: Tag Days 

A letter was received from the Directors of Dance Imagination, a creative 
modern dance company, requesting permission to hold two tag days to raise 
money to cover expenses. The preferable dates would be October 15th or 22nd

, 

2005 and April 8 th or 22 nd
, 2006 and would locations at both 

Kensington and Lougheed Malls. 

A staff note advises that there is a conflict on October 15, 2005 at Kensington 
Mall but there are no conflicts for the other requested dates. 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

11THAT Council approve tag days on 2005 October 22 and 2006 April 08 and 22." 

B} Chair, GVRD Board of Directors 
2005 May 30 
Re: Establishment of Mosquito 

Control Administration and 
Coordination Service - Bylaw Approval 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

A letter was received from Marvin Hunt, Chair of the GVRD Board of Directors 
requesting Council give formal consent to the GVRD's bylaw to establish a 
Mosquito Control Administration and Coordination function. 

A revised copy of this correspondence was placed on table with a staff note 
advising that Council has previously adopted a recommendation that the 
GVRD develop a comprehensive mosquito control strategy. At the Council 
meeting of 2005 March 21, Council further adopted a resolution that granted 
support of the proposed GVRD Mosquito Control Administration and 
Coordination function and confirmed Burnaby's participation in this service. 
Therefore, it would be appropriate for Council to pass a motion granting 
consent to the proposed GVRD bylaw. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR REDMAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JORDAN: 

"THA T Council grant consent to the proposed Greater Vancouver Regional District 
Mosquito Control Administration and Coordination Service Establishment Bylaw." 

C) Executive Director, Pacific Assistance 
Dogs Society (PADS), 2005 June 02 
Re: Permission to Place to Sign at the 

South-East corner of Stormont 
A venue and Cari boo Road 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

A letter was received from Bob Morrison, Executive Director, Pacific Assistance 
Dogs Society (PADS) requesting Council's permission to place a sign at the 
southeast corner of Stormont Avenue and Cariboo Road in Burnaby to promote 
their 10th Anniversary "Run, Walk, and Roll for Independence" pledge run. The 
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event will take place in Central Park on Sunday, 2005 August 28 th
• PADS is 

also requesting permanent placement of the sign in order to promote future 
events and provide general information. 

A staff note advises that staff will work with the correspondent to facilitate 
installation of temporary signage to promote the event. A permanent sign 
would not be permitted either on the boulevard or on the adjacent piece of 
property. 

4. REPORTS 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 

"THAT Council do now resolve itself into a Committee of the Whole." 

A) Finance and Civic Development Committee 
Re: Gaming Reserve Funds 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Finance and Civic Development Committee submitted a report seeking 
approval for the use of the Gaming Reserve funds for dedicated capital works 
that serve to protect or improve Burnaby's environment, heritage, public safety 
or arts and culture. 

The Finance and Civic Development recommended: 

1 . THAT Council approve the use of the Gaming Reserve funds for dedicated 
capital works that serve to protect or improve Burnaby's environment, 
heritage, public safety or arts and culture. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 

"THA T the recommendation of the Finance and Civic Development Committee be 
adopted." 

CARRIED 
OPPOSED: COUNCILLOR RANKIN 
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2005 June 13 

Finance and Civic Development Committee 
Re: Proposed Fire Station No. 7 Gilmore Diversion 

The Finance and Civic Development Committee submitted a report seeking 
Council approval to engage a consultant for the design of the proposed Fire 
Station No. 7. 

The Finance and Civic Development Committee recommended: 

1 . THAT Council pursue the engagement of an architectural consultant for the 
design of the proposed Fire Station No. 7 at Gilmore Diversion and Norfolk 
Street. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JORDAN: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Finance and Civic Development Committee be 
adopted." 

C) 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Traffic Safety Committee 
Re: Pedestrian Crossing Control at the 

Intersections of Hastings Street and Esmond 
Avenue and Hastings Street and Beta Avenue 

The Traffic Safety Committee submitted a report responding to concerns raised 
by the Heights Merchants Association with regard to pedestrian safety when 
trying to cross Hastings Street at either Beta Avenue or Esmond Avenue. 

The Traffic Safety Committee recommended: 

1 . THAT funding be included in the 2006 Capital Budget as described in this 
report for the construction of a pedestrian signal at Hastings Street and Beta 
Avenue. 

2. THAT funding be included in the 2007 Capital Budget as described in this 
report for the construction of a pedestrian signal at Hastings Street and 
Esmond Avenue. 

3. THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to Isabel Kolic, Executive Director 
Heights Merchants Association, 102 - 4011 Hastings Street, Burnaby, BC. 
V5C 2J1. 
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Councillor Calendino arrived at the Council Chamber at 8: 15 p.m. and took his place at the Council 
table. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the recommendations of the Traffic Safety Committee be adopted." 

D) 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Traffic Safety Committee 
Re: Pay and Display Parking Meter Program 

The Traffic Safety Committee submitted a report seeking Council approval for a 
request for proposal process with a view to lease 'Pay and Display' parking 
meters. 

The Traffic Safety Committee recommended: 

1. THAT Council give approval to staff to conduct a request for proposal (RFP) 
process for installing Pay & Display Parking Meters." 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JORDAN: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Traffic Safety Committee be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Arising from the discussion Councillor Volkow was granted leave to introduce the 
following motion: 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THA T the issues of the benefits of leasing the parking machines rather than 
purchasing, the security of credit card transactions, responsibility for credit card charge 
errors and use of smart card technology be REFERRED to the Finance and Civic 
Development Committee for review." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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E) Traffic Safety Committee 
Re: New Bus Stop Location 

Adiacent 6707 Union Street 

2005 June 13 

The Traffic Safety Committee submitted a report addressing Mr. Antonio 
Serra's objection to the proposed bus stop location. 

The Traffic Safety Committee recommended: 

1. THAT a copy of this report be sent to Mr. Antonio Serra of 2258 E. 35 th 

Avenue, Vancouver, B.C. 

Councillor Redman retired from the Council Chamber at 8:29 p.m. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THA T the recommendation of the Traffic Safety Committee be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

E) The City Manager presented Report dated 2005 June 13 on the matters listed 
following as Items O 1 to 11 either providing the information shown or 
recommending the courses of action indicated for the reasons given: 

1 . Agricultural Land Reserve 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and 
Building responding to a Council request for information on trends, recent 
applications and Agricultural Land Commission decisions for exclusion of 
lands from the Agricultural Land Reserve. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1 . THAT the Provincial Agricultural Land Commission be requested to 
prepare and make available a complete and accurate set of statistics 
on changes in the size of the ALR compiled by calendar year for the 
province and for each panel area, regional district and municipality. 

2. THAT a copy of this report be sent to the Chair and Members the 
Provincial Agricultural Land Commission at #133-4940 Canada Way, 
Burnaby, BC V5G 4K6. 
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3. THAT a copy of this report be sent to the Environment Committee for 
information purposes. 

Councillor Redman returned to the Council Chamber at 8:33 p.m. and took her place at the Council 
table. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 

"THA T the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Arising from the discussion Councillor Johnston was granted leave to introduce the 
following motion: 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JORDAN: 

11THAT copies of the report be sent to all Burnaby MLA's and all B.C. local 
governments. 11 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

2. Liquor Licence Application #05-02 
Metro Restaurant, Units #1602-1606, 4500 Kingsway 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and 
Building providing Council with a recommendation on the subject liquor 
licence application. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1 . THAT Council adopt a policy that requires all amendments to food 
primary liquor licenses with karaoke patron participation entertainment 
to be considered by Council and that the Liquor Control and Licensing 
Branch be so advised. 

2. THAT Council advance the application for an extension of hours of 
sale of liquor and the hours for patron participation entertainment 
(karaoke) to 11 :00 a.m. to 12:00 midnight seven days per week 
within the subject restaurant to the necessary public input process, 
with the next report to Council to provide the results of the public 
input process and a final recommendation on the liquor licence 
application. 
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3. THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to the General Manager, 
Liquor Control and Licensing Branch (LCLB), P.O. Box 9292, Stn. 
Provincial Government, Victoria, B.C. V8W 9J8; and to the applicant, 
Mr. Peter Ng, 2756 Franklin Street, Vancouver, B.C. V5K 1 X8. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 

"THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted." 

3. Road Closure Reference #05-01, 
X-Ref Sub #04-55 
1 28 and 136 N. Stratford A venue 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and 
Building requesting Council approval for the closure 8.20 feet of the 
Cambridge Street road allowance and consolidation with the properties at 
128 and 136 N. Stratford Avenue to create four single-family small lots, as 
outlined in the report. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. Council authorize the introduction of a Highway Closure Bylaw 
involving the closure of the Cambridge Street road allowance adjacent 
136 N. Stratford Avenue in exchange for a portion of 136 N. 
Stratford Avenue to be dedicated as road, subject to the conditions 
outlined in this Report. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

4. 6227 Portland Street 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and 
Building requesting Council direct the City Clerk to file a Notice in the Land 
Title Office, pursuant to Section 57 of the Community Charter, with 
respect to a property observed to be in contravention of City Bylaws. 
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The City Manager recommended: 

1 . THAT Council direct the City Clerk to file a Notice in the Land Title 
Office stating that: 

a) A resolution relating to the land at 6227 Portland 
Street, Burnaby B.C. Lot 13, DL 159, Plan 1190 has 
been made under Section 57 of the Community 
Charter, and 

b) Further information respecting the resolution may be 
inspected at the offices of the City Clerk, City of 
Burnaby. 

2. THAT the owner of the subject property, Randall Warwick, 6227 
Portland Street, Burnaby, B.C., V5J 2S3, is notified as per Section 
57(2) of the Community Charter. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

5. Building Permit Tabulation Report No. 05 
From 2005 April 25 to May 22 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and 
Building providing Council with information on construction activity as 
reflected by the building permits that have been issued for the subject 
period 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT this report be received for information purposes. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

11 -



2005 June 13 

6. Burnaby Lake Rejuvenation Project 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Engineering 
informing Council of a proposed implementation schedule for the Burnaby 
Lake rejuvenation project subject to a final cost sharing agreement with the 
Provincial and Federal governments and to seek Council approval of fund 
allocation to advance the design phase of the project. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT Council direct staff to proceed with the design phase of the 
Burnaby Lake rejuvenation project as outlined in this report. 

2. THAT Council authorize allocation of $600,000 from Gaming Funds 
to finance the design phase of the project. 

3. THAT copies of this report be sent to: 

Parks, Recreation & Cultural Commission; 

Environment Committee; 

GVRD Parks Department; 

Burnaby Lake Park Association; and 

Burnaby Lake Rowing Club. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted." 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DHALIWAL: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the report be AMENDED to provide copies of the report to Burnaby M.P.'s and 
Simon Fraser University." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

A vote was then taken on the motion as moved by Councillor Volkow and seconded by 
Councillor Johnston being, "THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be 
adopted, "AS AMENDED, and same was CARRIED with Councillor Rankin OPPOSED. 
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7. Edmonds Street at 6 th Street Construction 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Engineering 
requesting Council approval to obtain funding for the construction of the 
traffic signal and roadworks at the above intersection. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. Capital Expenditure Bylaw in the amount of $374,500 (inclusive of 
GST) be brought forward for the construction of the traffic signal and 
related road works at the intersection of Edmonds Street and 6th 
Street. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted. " 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Arising from the discussion Councillor Volkow was granted leave to introduce the 
following motion: 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT a copy of this report be provided to members of the Lakeview community who 
have corresponded with Council on this issue." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

8. Road Closure 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Engineering seeking 
Council approval for a road closure for the Kensington Community Fair on 
Saturday, 2005 August 06. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1 . THAT Council approve the parade as discussed in this report. 

2. THAT the coordinator of the event, Lori Pettigrew, Community 
Program Coordinator, Kensington Arena, 6159 Curtis St, Burnaby BC, 
V5B 4X7, be sent a copy of this report. 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
9. Work Orders 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Engineering 
requesting Council approval of work orders 60-32-125 and 60-30-117 for 
continuation of the ongoing flood water management program and 
improvements to the sanitary sewer system. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT the above work orders as more specifically referred to in this 
report, be approved 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JORDAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the Committee now rise and report." 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Council reconvened 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JORDAN: 

"THAT the report of the Committee be now adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

- 14 -



5. 

A) 

TA BLED MATTER 

Item #1, Rezoning Applications 
'Open' Manager's Report 
Rez #05-21 7000 Lougheed Hwy. 
(Tabled 2005 May 16) 

Council chose not to lift this item from the table at this time. 

6. BYLAWS 

FIRST, SECOND AND THIRD READING: 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Highway Closure Bylaw No. 3, 2005 

Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment 
Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 19, 2005 

Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment 
Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 20, 2005 

be now introduced and read three times." 

2005 June 13 

#11936 

#11937 

#11938 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

SECOND READING: 

#11916 4488 Halifax Street 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 30, 2005 

be now read a second time." 
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REZ #04-08 

#11916 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 



CONSIDERATION AND THIRD READING: 

#11815 

#11840 

#11865 

#11875 

7138 & 7144 Eighteenth Avenue 

7461/71/93 Kingsway, 7328/34 Hubert Street 
and 7331 Sixteenth Avenue 

5650 Lougheed Highway 

8398 N. Fraser Way 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 71, 2004 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 78, 2004 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 1, 2005 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 10, 2005 

be now read a third time. " 

2005 June 13 

REZ #04-36 

REZ #03-74 

REZ #03-38 

REZ #03-74 

#11815 

#11840 

#11865 

#11875 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

RECONSIDERATION AND FINAL ADOPTION: 

#11370 

#11773 

3700 and 3800 Henning Drive and 
Portion of adjacent Burlington Northern 
Santa Fe Railway Right-of-Way 

9080, 911 0/40/80 Halston Crt; 
9215 9630 Sandlewood Cres., 
9085 9205 Gildwood Drive 
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REZ #04-18 



#11789 

#11835 

7007 /19/31 /43/55/67 /79 -17 th Avenue 
7060 18th Avenue 
7007 /19/31 /43/55/67 /79 -17 th Avenue 
7060 18th Avenue 

6990 Arcola Street 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 12, 2002 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 53, 2004 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 64, 2004 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 76, 2004 

Burnaby Capital, Works Machinery and Equipment 
Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 18, 2005 

2005 June 13 

REZ #03-73 

REZ #04-17 

#11370 

#11773 

#11789 

#11835 

#11934 

be now reconsidered and Finally Adopted, signed by the Mayor and Clerk and the 
Corporate Seal affixed thereto." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

6. NEW BUSINESS 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THA T the Environment Committee meeting scheduled for Tuesday, 2005 June 14 be 
CANCELLED. " 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Councillor Jordan initiated discussion of the potential for multiple private liquor outlets 
in Burnaby to replace closing government outlets. Council discussed the need for a 
consistent policy in considering these applications. 
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Arising from discussion, Councillor Jordan was granted leave to introduce the 
following motion: 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JORDAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THA T a Council/staff workshop be arranged to discuss policies related to private 
liquor outlets in Burnaby. " 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

7. INQUIRIES 

Councillor Rankin 

Councillor Rankin inquired about the progress of a report outlining improvements 
to Burnaby's Animal Control Bylaw. 

The Director of Finance indicated that the report is in the process of being 
prepared. 

In response to an item of correspondence previously circulated to Council, 
Councillor Rankin asked if staff are undertaking a review of the sufficiency of 
handicapped taxi licences in Burnaby. 

The Director of Finance indicated that a review is currently being undertaken by 
staff and this issue will be included in that review. 

8. ADJOURNMENT 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT this 'Open' Council Meeting do now adjourn." 

The 'Open' Council Meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m. 

Confirmed: 

MAYOR 
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Certified Correct: 

CITY CLERK 


